
 

 

 

May 9, 2024 

 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol  1036 Longworth House Office Bldg. 

Washington, D.C. 20515 Washington, D.C. 20515 

  

  

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I write to you requesting funding for the Paces Mill/Palisades Rehabilitation Project in fiscal 

year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Cumberland Community 

Improvement District, located at 1100 Circle 75 Parkway SE, Suite 1000, Atlanta GA 30339. 

This funding would be used to improve infrastructure, drainage, facilities, and visitor 

experience at one of the Chattahoochee River National Recreation Area’s most popular park 

units. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the project is a unique 

partnership between federal and local authorities where federal public investment has fallen 

behind private sector investment and growth in the surrounding area. Improvements to the park 

will help local businesses draw new talent to the area and further incentivize economic growth, 

benefitting all Georgians. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 

U.S.C. 5305(a)(1) and 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(4).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

  

 

Barry Loudermilk 

Member of Congress      

 

 


